TEWIN MEMORIAL HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Minutes of Meeting held Wednesday, 17th January 2018 
7.30pm in the Kimberley Room
Present
Jim Hall (Acting Chair)
Geoff Whitbourn, Treasurer
Todd Canton
John Ling
Pat Fulford
Jean Canton (Acting Secretary)
1. Apologies

David Laming, Keith St Pier, Linda Crawford, Doreen Lloyd, Ben Roberts

JH advised that since the last meeting Peter Burleigh had resigned from both the Hall Committee and as a Trustee.  The Committee expressed their regret at his resignation but wished to record their appreciation of all the work he had carried out for the Memorial Hall in the past 18 years.
2. 
Minutes of Previous Meeting

Minutes of Ordinary Meeting 15th November 2017  

Proposed Pat Fulford:  Seconded John Ling
3. 
Group Reports
    
Under Fives


Nothing to report.

Brownies and Rainbows
    
Nothing to report.
    
Mother and Toddlers

Nothing to Report

Parish Council
    
Now the Defibrillator was in place at the Hall, TC would speak to the Bowls Club about allowing quick access by installing an entrance gate from the Club into the Hall car park.   As the Bowls Club did not have surplus funds, it was suggested they approach the Friends of Tewin to see if they would be prepared to help finance the cost of the new gate.   
TC

Friends of Tewin

Nothing new to add to information given in last minutes.

THACS

Nothing new to report

SCREEN ON THE GREEN

The next film, ‘Bicycle Thieves’ will be shown on the Monday, 22nd January.  
5. 
Sub Committee Reports 
    
Fabric
    
Having inspected the Parish Room, the Committee expressed great satisfaction at the work which had been carried out to raise the floor and batten the walls. 

It was agreed that a notice to ‘Mind the Step’ should be put alongside the outside door to the Parish Room.

Flooring

There were two areas on the Main Hall floor which were giving concern and KSP had written to the contractor to advise that the Committee were monitoring the situation.

Decorating

It was agreed that the report from Diane and Paul Hagger should be discussed at the next meeting.










KSP/JH


Fund Raising and Publicity
      
The next Jumble Sale would be held on Saturday, 10th March.
  
Village Fete:  Following discussion it was agreed that a note should be placed in the Tewin Magazine asking for organisers and volunteers to come forward to arrange a Village Fete in the Summer.    









JKC

Insurance
   
GW looking into possibility of taking over the insurance responsibilities previously actioned by Peter Burleigh.









GW
      Terms and Conditions
   
Nothing to report.
5.
Treasurer’s Report
   
GW gave a full breakdown of the Hall’s funds and the current allocation.

A discussion was held about the possibility of altering the allocation of funds, last reviewed in 2011. He felt that, given the financial position and well established successful fund raising, thought could be given to an allocation for Rental Contingency with the aim of buffering poor rental income years so that increases could be contained and implemented only when real need was apparent, a reactive approach as opposed to the proactive one needed in the past.

GW expressed concern about the effect of inflation on our long term funds - funds intended for such as roof renovation. The possibility of the Hall channelling some funds into the purchase of collective funds invested in shares as a protection against long term inflation should be considered.  It was agreed to develop proposals regarding investment funds to put to the Committee and then Trustees, whose agreement will be needed.
GW
6. 
Supporters Club    






The draw for November 2017 was:

1st    Ann Hall, School Lane (No. 73) - £59

2nd   Geoff Willis, Upper Green Rd (No. 215) - £36
3rd    Byron Sinfield, Bishops Road (No. 60) - £12
3rd    Lynne Shankster, Godfries Close (No.84) - £12
The draw for December 2017 was:

1st    Linda Howson, Tewin Hill (No. 248) - £59

2nd   Michael Newman, Cannons Meadow (No. 132) - £36
3rd    Sue Haden, Godfries Close (No. 4) - £12 

3rd    Joseph Collins, Hurstlings (No. 29) - £12
7. 
Rentals


Nothing to report.
8.
Any Other Business

New Year’s Eve Party.  TC advised that this had been a great success thanks to Joanne and Malcolm Allen’s input, and that a floral tribute had been presented to Joanne Allen at the end of the evening.

Hall Committee Meeting Time

The Committee discussed the possibility of moving the meeting time to 8.00pm to allow the shop people to attend but PF said she had heard the shop were changing their meeting time in future.  It was decided to continue with a 7.30pm start for now.

Possible Pilates Request.  JH referred to the fact that the Pavilion on Upper Green is to be extended later in the year, and there was a possibility that the person who runs the Pilates Classes may ask for use of the Hall Parish Room whilst this work is carried out.  This would comprise 17 classes a week for 12 weeks, 3 evenings, 5 mornings and 1 afternoon during the April – July period.  There would also be equipment to store. 

Since the meeting Julie Kimber, who runs the Pilates at the Pavilion, has been to see the Parish Room and would like use it for her classes.
10. 
Date of Next Meeting:
     
Wednesday, 21st February 2018, 7.15pm in the Kimberley Room.

(The designated time has been brought forward to allow for discussion on the ‘Decorating’ report from Diane and Paul Hagger).  (Please read through the report before the meeting).


